
CAMLMilestones

This column aims to share organization news, celebrate our colleagues’ accomplishments, and

document changes for future researchers looking back. Have news to share? Contact the co-lead

editors to have your news published in the next issue!

Announcements
Houman Behzadi (McGill University) was elected to the Board of the Music Library Association as

one of three members-at-large. His term runs from 2023-2025. Currently, his role is Assistant

Planning and Reports Officer.

Maria Calderisi (National Library, retired) was awarded an honorary lifetime membership to CAML

at the 2023 Annual General Meeting of CAML. 

Jan Guise (University of Toronto) will start a 1-year research leave (sabbatical) on July 1, 2023, to

research and write the history of CAML.

Katherine Penner (University of Manitoba) will start a 6-month research leave (sabbatical) on July

1, 2023. The title of her topic is “Digital score use and lending in the academic library setting.” 

New Members
Since our last issue, there are 3 new individual members: one student CAML, one student

CAML+IAML, and one regular CAML+IAML.

Staffing News
Tim Neufeldt will be Acting Head of the University of Toronto Music Library from July 1, 2023,

through June 30 2024.
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